
Testimony of Cynthia Thompson in support of HJR 2 
 

“Chair Hall, Vice Chair Ferguson, Ranking Member Humphrey, and members 
of the Committee”- 

 

I am a concerned grandparent from Zanesville, House District 97. 

I think we can agree that our federal government has way too much power 
over “we the people”. It’s as if they forget they work for us. 

During the pandemic of 2020-2021, it was shocking the amount of mandates 
being put on the American people! The children were being made to wear a 
mask all day at school, which was making some children even more ill. 
Workers were being told to take the vaccine or lose their job! 

Spending is totally out of control!! Taxation is way out of control!! It seems as if 
bureaucrats want to control every aspect of our life. As a grandmother these 
things weigh heavy on my mind. 

An Article V Convention of States is the solution. 

Please support HJR 2 and pass it on to the House for a full vote. 

Thank you for your service to Ohio and for providing the opportunity to submit 
testimony. 

Cynthia Thompson 

 

 


